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Department of Energy

Washington, DC 20585
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The Honorable John T. Conway
chairman
Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board
625 Indiana Avenue, N.W.
Suite 700
Vhahingtor$ D.C. 20004

Dear Mr. Chairmam

This responds to your letter of October 15, 1997, on behalf of the Secretary of
Energy. Your letter made specific suggestions about our implementation of
Recommendation 94-3 regarding seismic safety for Rocky Flats Building 371.

The Department will formally revise and transmit the Integrated Program Plan
(IPP) for this recommendation within 60 days of this Ietter. Our refocus at Rocky
Flats upon accelerated site closure has changed the storage expectations upon
which the original IPP was based. Substantial amounts of material have rdready
been shipped. Several material forma of concern have been stabilized to reduce
risk per your Recommendation 94-1 on fisaile material stabkation. Meanwhile,
we continue to implement safety basis upgrades required by the revised safety
Authorization Basis (AB), and priority upgrades per the IPP in BuiIdmg 371. We
have also dwected a review of the selection of safety class systems and
components and the related controIs associated with the scenarios addressed in
your letter.

As stated in the current IPP, the Department is committed to prepare Building 371
for safe interim storage of the site’s plutonium metal and oxide or provide an
acceptable alternative by 2002. This is one of the objectives of Ooal 2 in the LPP,
and the Department views these C&Is as the IPP policy statements. Important
factors affecting implementation of these goals have changed, however, as
indicated above. Important changes include emergence of options for accelerated
off-site shipment of Rocky Flats materia shipments underway to Parke+
suspension of work on the Interim Storage Vault, and insights from the recently
completed safety AB. To illustrate the impact of these changes, note that planned
completion of pit shipments to Pantex by Se@nber 1999 will simpl@ the
prepsration of Building 371 for an interim storage missio~ should delays in non-
pit off-site shipment require this contingency. An updated plan to ensure
Building 371 is ready for interim storage if necessary is now being developed
through application of systems engirreerin~ and this update vd be included in
the revised IPP. .& part of this updated PIU a methodology will be provided for
validation of the safety margin upgrades in light of the insights gained tlom the
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AFt devdopmerrt. This wdidation will be wmpleted in 6SC.SIyear 1998 to ensure
that the ssfety msrgin upgrsdes sre ptoperiy scoped rmd thst a@mring of the
upgrsdes OSIIthen proceed.

The revised IPP will retlect our pre@rred plan to accelerate shipment of the fissile
material &om the Rooky Flats site. We sre available to provide fisrther details on
the approach for accelerating shipments of nuclesr rnsterisls @m Rooky Flats
srsd the necessasy Nstiomd Environmental Policy Act documents required. This
could be accomplished during the Board’s visit to Rocky Fists in Deoember, or
esrlier if desired. Thsnk you for the timeliness of your suggestions for our
ongoing pkrsrringupdstes.

Sincerely,

v Al& L.Ahn
Assistant Secretary for

Enviromnentsl Msrrsgerrsent

cc: Msrk Whitaker, S-3. 1


